
 

Newsletter 

Term 2  Week 6 Thursday 8th June 2023 
Principal:  Narelle Kusabs   Deputy Principal:  Toni Webster 

Important Dates 
 

 

Fri 9th Jun 
Pupil Free Day 

 

 

 

Mon 12th Jun 
Public Holiday  

(King's Birthday) 

 

 

 

Wed 28th Jun 
Governing Council 

 
Thurs 29th 

Jun 
Hot Dog Day 
(pre order only) 

 
Fri 7th July 

Last day of term 

Early dismissal 

 

Fun Friday Fete  

From 2pm 
see back page 

 

 
 
 

Out of School Hours Care 
contact details 

Web: 
www.happyhaven.sa.edu.au  
 

Phone: 8155 5444 
 

Email:  
admin@happyhaven.sa.edu.au 

From The Leadership Team 
 

Hi everyone, 

For those that don’t know me, my name is Glen Hughes and I am now 

the well-being leader at Keller Road Primary School. As a part of this 

role I will be working with students on well-being matters such as: 

mental health, stress, coping strategies, resilience, regulation, social 

skills, attendance, engagement and also promoting student agency. 

For the last 12 years I have worked as a part of the Ridgehaven Primary 

School teaching and leadership staff but I’m very excited to have 

made the switch over to Keller Road. 

My first week was spent getting to know all the wonderful staff and 

students and there was no greater way of doing this than a couple of days with our 

students at the Arbury Park camp. The camp for me really highlighted the relationships, 

strengths and interests of the students here at Keller Road and also really showed the 

incredible relationships that the students have with the staff.  

It’s been a really enjoyable start to my time here at Keller Road and I look forward to 

meeting as many of you as possible throughout this year.  

Kind regards 

Glen Hughes 

 
Lions Children of Courage Awards. 

Zulfiqar Musawi (Orange Room) and Rashad Rai (Blue Room) were proud recipients in the 

2023 Lions Children of Courage Awards. Both Rashad and Zulfiqar were nominated by their 

teachers for their progress over their time in the Yaitya Unit, their resilience and their 

kindness. Zulfiqar and family attended a ceremony at Government House where he met 

the Governor and was presented with his medal. Rashad was unable to attend the 

ceremony but was recognised and celebrated on the night in his absence. 

Congratulations to both students on their amazing achievement. 

 
Staffing news 

We would like to wish Carl Johnson all the best in his position as Special Educator. Next 

week we welcome Nathan Lowe as our Disability Coordinator. We would like to thank 

Gavin Matthews who has been Acting Disability Coordinator during the interim period.   

 
102.3 Breakfast Show 

The radio station broadcasted from our school on the 12th May. Many students enjoyed 

the exciting event with special guests including Erin Phillips, Reilly O’Brien and balloon artist 

Robbie Kay. We also had a very special helicopter landing on our oval to deliver two of 

our students to school. See inside for photos. 

 
Camp at Arbury Park 

Week 5 we were excited to send 82 of our year 3-6 students to Arbury Park Outdoor 

Education School.  For many of our students this was to be their first time away from home. 

We thank families for the trust they showed. 

The weather turned out perfect and the students all had an amazing time. Activities 

included building fires to make damper, bush walking, nature art, pond life identification 

and the web of life game. 

We are so proud of all students who attended, they showed growth in independence, 

teamwork and the willingness to try new activities. 

A big thank you to all staff who made this a memorable experience. See inside for photos. 

 

FUTURE KEY 

DATES  
 

Monday 24th July 

Term 3 begins 

 

Monday 21st August 

Book Week 

‘read, grow, inspire’ 

 
Please note Important and Future Key 

Dates are subject to change 

Keller Road Primary School 

Keller Road, Salisbury East SA 5109 

Telephone: (08) 8258 3842 

Facsimile: (08) 8281 3836 

Email: dl.0632.info@schools.sa.edu.au 

Website: kellerrdps.sa.edu.au 

No School 

No School 

http://www.happyhaven.sa.edu.au/
http://kellerrdps.sa.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 
 

Mrs Aleysha - Year 1 
Our class has been exploring patterns 

during their maths lessons. 

ALGEBRA: In this unit, students will identify 
repeated patterns and be able to describe the 
pattern structure. Students will use this 
knowledge to copy, continue and create their own 
patterns. Students will learn about sequencing 
and be able to make predictions about what 
comes next in a sequence. Students will learn to 
use numbers to describe patterns, create number 
sentences and use skip counting to identify 
missing elements and predict what comes next in 
a pattern sequence.  
 

‘I can’ statements:  

•  I can sort objects by colour, size, shape and 
 how many   

•  I can identify similarities and differences   

•  I can identify a pattern  

•  I can identify the unit of repeat  

•  I can count the number of elements in each unit 
 of repeat  

•  I can copy a pattern  

•  I can continue a pattern  

•  I can fix a pattern with mistakes  

•  I can identify missing elements in a pattern.  



 

 

 

Friday 12th May 

Years 3-6     31 May- 2 June 



 

 

Parent Information 

Attendance  

We would like to take this opportunity to remind you that when children are away you 

must contact the school to inform us of their absence.  

There are various ways you can let us know: 

 Call the school on 8258 3842 (leave a message if outside office hours) 

 Email the school office on dl.0632.info@schools.sa.edu.au 

 Use the absentee note under EForms on the Audiri app 

 Inform the class teacher through SeeSaw or via a note once your child returns 
 

The school requires a reason for each absence in order to update our records.   
 

Late arrivals 

Our school gates open at 8:30am and the first bell goes at 8:45am for students to enter the 

classroom.  

We understand that occasionally mornings don’t run as smoothly as planned and 

sometimes there are early appointments to attend. Please note that if your child arrives at 

school after 8:50am they will need to enter through the front office and sign in late. 
 

Did you realise… 

 Late arrival at school through the primary years is often related to non-attendance during secondary 

school. 

 Missing 1 day a week of school from Reception to year 10 means missing 2 years and 1 term of 

schooling. 

 Being half an hour late to school each day from Reception to Year 10 equals missing 1 year and one 

and a half terms of schooling. 

 Being absent 5 days a term from Reception to Year 10 adds up to more than one year of missed 

schooling. 

 

 

 

 

Skoolbag is now Audiri 

The Skoolbag app we use for communication to our families has 

now changed its name to Audiri. The name change will not change 

the way the app is used or your log on details.  

To upgrade to Audiri, all you need to do is go to the App or Play 

Store and update your Skoolbag app.  

If you previously did not have the Skoolbag app we recommend 

you now download Audiri onto your iOS or Android device. Audiri 

is the easiest way to stay up to date with school notices and 

newsletters. Notifications are sent once new content is added. You 

can also submit change of details and student absentee forms via 

Audiri. 

 



 

 

Community Information 


